
 
 
 
 
 
The regular meeting of the Green Township Board of Trustees held on August 26, 2024 was 
called to order at 5:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Trustee Linnenberg, present; Trustee Callos, present; Chairman Rosiello, present; 
Fiscal Officer Straus, present. 
 
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of August 12, 
2024.   Trustee Callos seconded the motion.  All voted Yes. 
 
RESOLUTION #24-0826-A 
Chairman Rosiello moved to accept and approve the financial reports as submitted. Trustee 
Callos seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
RESOLUTION #24-0826-B 
Chairman Rosiello moved to accept and approve the Amended Appropriations for 2024.  
Trustee Callos seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
RESOLUTION #24-0826-C 
Chairman Rosiello moved to accept and approve the Amended Estimated Resources for 
2024.  Trustee Callos seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
RESOLUTION #24-0826-D 
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the hiring of Joseph Weikel as Road Maintenance 
Worker with a starting salary of $20.30 per hour and effective August 27, 2024.  Trustee 
Callos seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
Public Services Director Joe Lambing reported on the qualifications of Joseph Weikel. 
 
RESOLUTION #24-0826-E 
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the hiring of Matt Lawrence as a Part Time Worker in 
the Public Services Department with a starting salary of $17.00 per hour and effective 
August 27, 2024. Trustee Callos seconded the motion. The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
Public Services Director Lambing reported on the qualifications of Matt Lawrence and the 
position of Part Time Worker in the Public Services Department. 
 
RESOLUTION #24-0826-F 
The following properties were declared as nuisances due to high grass & weeds, or garbage, 
junk & debris.  The Township Attorney was directed to notify the owner of the properties 
listed below of this resolution: 
 
1.  3946 Biehl Avenue (550-0170-0148) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
2.  6311 Cheviot Road (550-0083-0022) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
3.  5408 Fayridge Court (550-0140-0349) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
4.  5420 Fayridge Court (550-0140-0351) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 



by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
5.  5441 Philloret Drive (550-0071-0054) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
6.  5206 Relluk Drive (550-0071-0006) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
7.  5235 Relluk Drive (550-0041-0023) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
8.  4083 Rybolt Road (550-0300-0172) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
9.  6125 Sheed Road (550-0211-0052) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and seconded 

by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
10.  5728 Windview Drive (550-0162-0330) Motion made by Chairman Rosiello and 

seconded by Trustee Callos.  The resolution passed unanimously. 
 
Administrator Frank Birkenhauer announced Green Township Kids Fun Day will take place 
on August 31, 2024 from 11:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at Veterans Park. 
 
Fiscal Officer Tom Straus reported estimated revenue from various levies has been received 
from the Hamilton County Auditor. 
 
Township Attorney Frank Hyle was excused from the meeting. 
 
Administrator Frank Birkenhauer did not have anything to report. 
 
Director of Public Services Joe Lambing reported the 2024 Street Rehabilitation project has 
been completed and the Harrison Avenue sidewalk project is progressing well. 
 
Assistant Fire & EMS Chief Chris Godfrey did not have anything to report. 
 
Police Chief Jim Vetter did not have anything to report. 
 
Director of Development Adam Goetzman reported on an upcoming ODOT preconstruction 
meeting concerning sidewalks on Colerain Avenue. 
 
The Trustees discussed Green Township’s population and housing needs. 
 
Chairman Rosiello announced the next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held 
on Monday, September 9, 2024 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Chairman Rosiello moved to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Callos seconded the motion.  All 
voted Yes. Meeting was adjourned at 5:43 p.m. 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 


